RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

Bowling Committee January 7, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Social Hall #2

PRESENT: Chair Sue Wilson and Committee Members Chet Sharpe, Fred Jones, Sharon McCauley, Jim Powell, Bruce Lamb, Roger Beebe, Don Meyer

RCSC STAFF: RCSC Director of Bowling, Randy Johnson

GUESTS: RCSC Board Director Darla Akins

ELECTION OF SECRETARY 2021: Chair Wilson reported that committee member and past Secretary, Darrell Larson has resigned from the committee so we will need to elect a new Secretary. With no nominations, committee member Roger Beebe volunteered to hold the position.

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY: The Summary from the December 3, 2020 meeting was approved as presented.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Randy reported that during December 2020, 3 more leagues began bowling. In January 2021, 13 additional leagues will be starting up. These leagues represent over 400 bowlers. Randy also reported that he is working on getting a few tournaments going in early March, but Covid-19 complicates the process.

Bruce Lamb USBC League Director: Bruce reported about an upcoming senior tournament scheduled at Desert Hills. Also, he will start collecting money for BVL in February.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger informed the Committee that some members of the SCBA were concerned that RCSC was unfairly applying restrictions to different activities and should be consistent throughout.

Old Business: Jim Powell mentioned there was a problem with the RCSC Bowling web page. Chair Wilson said she would research this and see that it gets fixed.

New Business: None

Next meeting: February 4, 2021 at 9:00am - Lakeview Social Hall #2

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:25am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Roger Beebe, Secretary